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RECOMMENDATION  
This memorandum will be used to facilitate two discussions:

1) Update by the Finance Committee to the City Council in a study session (May 22, 2023)
2) Finance Committee budget wrap-up work.  

The recommendations below reflect these two bodies of work.

May 22nd City Council Study Session
1) Staff recommends that the City Council:

• Review the current proposed budget adjustments to the Fiscal Year 2024 Proposed 
Operating and Capital Budgets and Municipal Fee Schedule in alignment with the work 
completed by the Finance Committee on May 5, and 9, 2023;

• Review the areas of focus for the City Council as identified by the Finance Committee and 
staff; and

• Provide feedback to the Finance Committee on any areas of focus or additional 
deliberations to review as part of the Budget Wrap-up Meeting scheduled for May 30, 2023.

May 30th Finance Committee Budget Wrap-up
1) Staff recommends the Finance Committee:

a. Review and discuss:  
i. Additional information provided as requested by the Council, Committee, or 

staff
ii. Summary of current budget adjustments to the Fiscal Year 2024 Proposed 

Operating and Capital Budgets and Municipal Fee Schedule in alignment with 
the work completed by the Committee May 5, and 9, 2023 and the full Council 
May 22, 2023; and



b. Recommend to the City Council: 
i. Adoption of the FY 2024 Proposed Operating and Capital Budgets and Municipal 

Fee Schedule (Staff report 2304-13860F

1), amended by the actions outlined in this 
report in ‘Tables1: Summary of Tentative Revisions to the FY 2024 Proposed 
Budget,’ with greater detail in ‘Table 2: Full List of Tentative Recommendations 
by Finance Committee,’ and as further amended in the wrap-up discussion; and 

ii. Approve the FY 2024-2028 Capital Improvement Plan, amended by the actions 
outlined in this report and as further amended in the wrap-up discussion.

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY  
This memorandum follows the Finance Committee review of the FY 2024 Proposed Operating and 
Capital Budgets and Municipal Fee Schedule, and includes additional information and recommended 
changes for further review with the City Council. The proposed budget uses a two-year balancing 
strategy that leverages one-time surplus funding to bridge shortfalls in FY 2024 and FY 2025 while 
continuing to invest in priority services, infrastructure, and saving for long-term liabilities. In addition, 
the proposed budget recommends a measured approach to using one-time surplus, setting aside a 
higher BSR reserve, and limiting ongoing costs to mitigate the potential for greater future deficits. 

Overall, the Finance Committee spent 14 hours reviewing the budget materials and supplemental 
memoranda discussing the FY 2024 Proposed Operating Budget, Capital Budget, and Municipal Fee 
Schedule. After reviewing the $975 million proposed budgets, the committee tentatively recommended 
recognizing additional funding of $9.0 million in the General Fund offset by the addition of $7.8 million 
in expenses. This tentative recommendation reflects a 2-year budget strategy with $1.2 million in excess 
funds in FY 2024 and a small deficit of $300,000 in FY 2025. Adjusting for these tentatively 
recommended changes, the Finance Committee preliminary recommendations increase the projected 
FY 2026 shortfall from $6.2 to $8.8 million. 

In light of the additional ongoing expenditures preliminarily recommended by the Finance Committee, 
staff believes it important to reiterate the basis for constraining additional expenses.  It was unusual for 
staff to recommend a budget with discretionary spending while also projecting a deficit in outer years; 
however, this recommendation took into consideration a number of known variables that could cushion 
economic volatility in the years ahead.  Furthermore, the nearly $8 million in new activities (versus the 
$2.25 million anticipated by staff) will impact organizational capacity to accomplish already established 
priorities.

Staff therefore recommends the Finance Committee and City Council to further prioritize their 
recommended focus areas. Options to support further prioritization are presented in this report. It 
should also be noted that a benefit of conservative budgeting for the past several years has been 
furthering the City’s commitment to addressing long-term infrastructure and pension liabilities.

1 https://www.cityofpaloalto.org/files/assets/public/administrative-services/city-budgets/fy-2024-city-
budget/proposed/municipal-fee-schedule-amendments-fy24.pdf
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BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS
During budget deliberations on May 5 and 9, the Finance Committee completed a detailed review of the 
FY 2024 Operating Budget, Capital Budget, and Municipal Fee Schedule. Public comment was 
incorporated at each service area to provide opportunities for community input in the decision-making 
process. The Finance Committee reviewed individual budget sections by Department for tentative 
approval of the budget, potential amendments, and requests for additional information to aid in their 
review. This report provides the status of the Finance Committee’s review for further discussion and 
feedback from the full City Council focusing on the recommended amendments to the Proposed 
Budgets transmitted at the May 1, 2023 City Council Meeting. The Finance Committee will reconvene on 
May 30 (Budget Wrap-up) to finalize recommended amendments to the Proposed Operating and Capital 
Budgets and Municipal Fee Schedule. These amendments will be included at the June 19 City Council 
meeting for budget adoption.

As a reminder, the FY 2024 Proposed Budget pivots from the COVID-19 pandemic recovery period and 
into a steadier state or “new normal”. The proposed budget uses a two-year balancing strategy that 
leverages one-time surplus funding to bridge shortfalls in FY 2024 and FY 2025 while continuing to invest 
in priority services, infrastructure, and savings for long-term liabilities. Going into FY 2024, the City 
continues to rebound from pandemic-related losses; however, staff remains cautious of mixed economic 
indicators that suggest potential economic risk. Staff sought to provide a budget that proposes a 
measured approach to using one-time surplus, setting aside a higher BSR reserve, and limiting ongoing 
costs to mitigate the potential for exacerbating future deficits. 

In order to balance the Council’s significant list of objectives for 2023, staff set aside $2.25 million for 
the City Council to prioritize and allocate as part of this budget process. This is a deviation from prior 
years where the proposed budget was balanced within $250,000 to $700,000 leaving little room for net 
new expenditures and requiring greater prioritization by the Council during the budget process.  

To support this significant level of funding for Council allocation, staff provided a list of options to aid in 
allocation of these funds. A complete list, referred to as “Tier 2” proposals, was transmitted in the FY 
2024 Proposed Operating Budget Transmittal Letter Attachment C. An additional layout of this list was 
provided at the request of the Committee at places1F

2 and is attached to this report for ease of reference 
(Attachment A) indicating the status of proposals as 'Tentatively Recommended' or placed in the 
'Parking Lot' for further consideration. Staff anticipated expenses totaling $2.25 million.

The nearly $8 million of additional expenses tentatively recommended will require additional support 
resources, both administrative and programmatic. It also increases exposure to economic volatility. It 
was unusual for a staff to recommend a budget that reflects a deficit in the outer years – in this case -a 
$6.2 million deficit in FY 2026. However, this recommendation took into consideration the opportunities 
and challenges that may materialize ahead and managed these risks accordingly. Some variables 
considered include:

2https://www.cityofpaloalto.org/files/assets/public/administrative-services/city-budgets/fy-24-
proposed/2023-council-priorities-objectives.pdf 
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- Higher reserve levels and/or surplus funds at year end can provide cushion should economic 
trends reverse or serve as a bridge to stabilize volatility should deficits materialize.

- Expected contract negotiations may negatively impact the forecasted deficit in FY 2026 with 
higher than forecasted costs.

- Council could choose to change the natural gas equity transfer (measure L) in future years to help 
cure future deficits.

As outlined in the tentative recommendations made by the Finance Committee, staff agree with the 
Committee that the variables outlined in their recommended adjustment to sources of funds are based 
in fact. However, fully allocating these funds for programs and services increases the City’s volatility risk 
exposure to an uncomfortable level. This works counter to a key principle of this FY 2024 Proposed 
Budget, to continue to stabilize the organization enabling focus on critical priorities, versus change 
management driven by volatility.

1) SUMMARY OF RECOMMENDED ADJUSTMENTS TO THE FY 2024 PROPOSED BUDGET
Below is a comprehensive summary of recommended balancing actions either at the recommendation 
of the Finance Committee or additional adjustments at the behest of staff.  

As noted above, staff reiterates the basis for limited additional expenses through the proposed 
balancing strategy of $2.25 million in additional Council priority funding, recognizing limited 
organizational capacity, budget constraints, and continued unknows that exist. Additional options to 
consider include: 

• The Council could revisit priorities not funded as part of the FY 2024 Mid-Year Budget review and 
the FY 2025 budget process.

• Should the Council be interested in discussing options to funding Council priorities at something 
greater than $2.25 million but less than $8 million, staff will be prepared to support this 
discussion. 

Scaling back would not result in these important objectives from being delivered. As noted, Council can 
revisit these focus areas as part of the FY 2024 Mid-Year Budget review and the FY 2025 budget process.



This table is followed by more detailed information for: 
a) Finance Committee Tentatively Recommended Adjustments and Revised Balancing Strategy, 

and 
b) Additional Staff Recommended Adjustments.

Table 1: Summary of Tentative Revisions to the FY 2024 Proposed Budget

$'s in thousands

Proposed Revenue & Reserves: $274,944
Revenue Adjustments

Finance Committee Tentative Adjustments to Proposed Budget 
Measure K Housing and Homeless Services 750
FY 2023 projected additional surplus funds 4,000
Gas Equity Transfer increase to 18% (from 15.5%) - Begin FY 2025, approx $1M additional revenue annually

FY23 & FY24 Homekey Operations Savings (to be reallocated to CIP project gap) 2,000
Finance Committee Tentative Adjustments Subtotal $6,750

Staff Additional Recommended Adjustments to Proposed Budget
None

Total Revenue Adjustments $6,750 $281,694

Proposed Expense: $274,944
Expense Adjustments

Finance Committee Tentative Adjustments to Proposed Budget 
Investments from Tier 2 Organized by Council Priority

- Economic Recovery and Transition 395
- Climate Change & Natural Environment: Protection & Adaptation 1,460
- Housing for Social & Economic Balance (incld. CIP gap for Homekey project) 2,750
- Community Health & Safety 1,427
- Other Enhancements 1,740

Eliminate "Council Priorities Reserve" (2,250)
Finance Committee Tentative Adjustments Subtotal $5,522

Staff Additional Recommended Adjustments to Proposed Budget
Investments from Tier 2 Administrative Support Needs

- Legal Support (staff and/or equivalent outside counsel) 360
- Procurement Support (staff) 200
- Recruitment Support (staff and hourly) 277

Technical Adjustment
Staffing realignment for S/CAP 
   (delete 2.0 Sr. Engineer and Prin. Resource Planner, add 1.0  Assist. Director) -

Staff Recommended Adjustments Subtotal $837

Total Expense Adjustments $6,359 $281,303

 Revised 
Expense 

FY 2024 General Fund

 Revised 
Revenue 



a) Finance Committee Tentatively Recommended Adjustments 
The summary tables below reflect the tentatively recommended adjustments and items in the Parking 
Lot for further consideration. Tier 2 proposals are identified with “T2” at the beginning of the title. More 
information and further descriptions for the recommended changes and parking lot items are outlined 
in this memorandum for reference.

Adjusting for tentatively recommended changes, the FY 2026 shortfall is expected to increase from $6.2 
million to $8.8 million. This adjusted deficit does not contemplate items in the Parking Lot, or any 
further investments through budget amendments approved by the City Council, or the FY 2025 
Proposed Budget. For example, the Council has approved over $600,000 of budget amendments in FY 
2023 in the General Fund (excluding Mid-Year Budget actions). Further, it does not contemplate costs 
for significant projects that are on the horizon but don’t have confirmed timelines or costs. A complete 
list of these “known/unknown” projects is available in the FY 2024 – FY 2033 Long Range Financial 
Forecast (LRFF) (CMR 2301-0753 2F

3, Attachment A), and includes items such as the Parks Master Plan, 
Racial Equity Work, Cubberley Community Center Concept Plan, and new labor agreements beginning in 
FY 2026. 

For demonstrative purposes, if the adjusted deficit of $8.8 million were resolved on a one-time basis in 
FY 2026 using the BSR, this would result in a BSR level of 16.9%, below the 18.5% target by $6.4 million. 
Using one-time reserves to fund ongoing expenses could put the City in a more unsustainable financial 
situation.

Table 2: Full List of Tentative Recommendations by Finance Committee

Dept GENERAL FUND – Tentatively Recommended
Adjustments to the FY 2024 Proposed Budget

FY 2024 FY 2025 Ongoing

NON Beginning Balance – City Council Priorities Reserve 
(2 years) & LRFF (Ongoing)

$2,250,000 $2,250,000 $(6,200,000)

NON Measure K Housing and Homeless Services* 750,000 800,000 800,000

NON FY23 Surplus Major Tax Revenues 2,500,000 - -

NON FY23 Vacancy Savings ($1-2M) 1,500,000 - -

NON Gas Equity Transfer from 15.5% to 18.0% in FY25 - 1,000,000 1,000,000

NON FY23 & FY24 HomeKey Operations Savings** 2,000,000 - -

 Subtotal Sources (Revenue) $9,000,000 $4,050,000 $1,800,000

     

Economic Recovery & Transition (ERT)

CMO T2: Economic Development Assistant (145,000) (145,000) (145,000)

CMO T2: Car Free Streets (250,000) (250,000) (250,000)

   Subtotal ERT (395,000) (395,000) (395,000)

3 https://cityofpaloalto.primegov.com/Portal/Meeting?meetingTemplateId=1067
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Climate Change & The Natural Environment (CC&NE)

PWD
 UTL

T2: Sustainability & Climate Action Plan (S/CAP) 
Studies (inc. Electric Vehicle and 
Reliability/Resiliency Strategic Plans) 

(600,000) - -

PWD
 UTL

T2: Sea Level Rise and Adaptation Plan (200,000) (200,000) (200,000)

PDS T2: Bird Safe Glass/Wildlife Protection (75,000) - -

OOT T2: Transportation Modes and Staffing (185,000) (196,000) (196,000)

PWD T2: Full Electric Vehicle Fleet Replacement (50%)
(modified from original Tier 2 proposal)

(400,000) (400,000) (400,000)

 Subtotal CC&NE (1,460,000) (796,000) (796,000)

Housing for Social & Economic Balance (HS&EB)

PDS T2: Regulate Short-term Rentals*
(new program to seek fee recovery ongoing)

(100,000) (100,000) (100,000)

PDS T2: San Antonio Coordinated Area Plan (CAP)* 
(each CAP $2M, CalPoly concept draft in FY24)
(Modified from original Tier 2 proposal)

(50,000) (700,000) (700,000)

CMO T2: LifeMoves Construction Homekey Facilities (PE-
24005)**

(2,500,000) - -

CMO T2: Unhoused Residence Services* (100,000) - -

  Subtotal HS&EB (2,750,000) (800,000) (800,000)

Community Health & Safety (CH&S)

CSD T2: Youth Mental Health Programs (200,000) - -

PDS T2: Seismic Upgrade (additional funding) (75,000) - -

PWD T2: Airport Noise Reduction (100,000) - -

LIB T2: Library Hours
(Modified from original Tier 2 proposal)

(145,000) (145,000) (145,000)

CSD T2: Eucalyptus Tree Removal (400,000) - -

CSD T2: Therapeutics Recreation Program (90,000) (95,000) (95,000)

POL T2: Public Safety Dispatcher Staffing (267,000) (285,000) (285,000)

  Subtotal CH&S (1,277,000) (525,000) (525,000)

Enhance Services and Non-Tier 2

CSD T2: Art Center Visitor Staffing (113,000) (113,000) (113,000)

FIR T2: Fire Utility Task Vehicle (67,000) (10,000) (10,000)

PDS T2: Zoning Code Update (3 years at $1.5M) (500,000) (500,000) (500,000)

PDS T2: Permitting and Inspections Operations (115,000) (115,000) (115,000)

CSD HSRAP (reflects HRC max requested funding, 
ongoing costs contingent on potential referral)

(150,000) (150,000) (150,000)

CSD
PWD

Cubberley Facility Maintenance and Upkeep (900,000) (900,000) (900,000)

NON Neighbors Abroad (20,000) (20,000) (20,000)

OOT Palo Alto Transportation Management Authority 
(PATMA) Citywide Expansion

(25,000) (25,000) (25,000)

 Subtotal Enhanced Services & Non-Tier 2 (1,890,000) (1,833,000) (1,833,000)



 Subtotal Uses (Expense) $(7,772,000) $(4,349,000) $(4,349,000)

     

 Potential Fund Remaining (Deficit)/Surplus $1,228,000 $(299,000) $(8,749,000)
* Measure K revenues for Housing and Homeless Services are expected at $750,000 (FY24), $1.5M (FY25), and $3.0M ongoing. 
These funds have been recognized to the extent that eligible expenses are recommended: San Antonio Coordinated Area Plan 
(CAP), short-term rentals, unhoused resident services, and partial funding for LifeMoves construction (PE-24005)
** Project Homekey operations savings in FY23 and FY24 are expected to fund related LifeMoves construction costs

Through their discussions, the Finance Committee also put several items in the “Parking Lot” that were 
not tentatively approved as adjustments to the FY 2024 Proposed Budget – this is discussed in greater 
detail in section 2 of this report “Finance Committee Parking Lot Items for Further Consideration”.  

Additional details on the actions in Table 2 above.

Tentatively Recommended Adjustments: Revenues
During budget deliberations, the Finance Committee recommended several adjustments to increase 
revenue estimates, including recognizing unallocated Measure K (Business Tax) funds, projected surplus 
in FY 2023 due to excess tax revenues and vacancy savings, and unspent funding for operations in FY 
2023 and FY 2024 for Project HomeKey. Additionally, the Finance Committee recommended an increase 
in the calculation for the Gas Equity Transfer from 15% to 18% beginning in FY 2025. Overall, these 
adjustments increased the starting balance from the $2.25 million assumed for the City Council Priority 
Reserve to $9.0 million in FY 2024.  

Measure K (Business Tax) for Housing and Homeless Services
The Finance Committee recommended that staff recognize $750,000 for Measure K funds that remain 
unallocated in FY 2024 for housing and homeless services. This revenue source is recommended to 
offset related expenditures tentatively recommended for San Antonio Coordinated Area Plan (CAP), 
short-term rental regulation, unhoused residence services, and partial funding for the LifeMoves 
construction project. The FY 2024 Proposed Budget assumes estimates for the new business tax 
(Measure K) approved by voters in the November 2022 ballot to fund public safety, affordable housing 
and homeless services, and transportation and grade separation. The proposed tax is expected to be 
phased in over the next several years at approximately 30% for each focus area, reaching approximately 
$9.6 million in annual receipts over 35 years. 

FY 2024 is the first year in which this tax will be collected and assumes receipts of $750,000 in the 
Operating Budget for public safety services, and $750,000 in the Capital Improvement Fund for 
transportation and grade separation projects: Meadow Drive/Charleston Road (PL-24000) and Churchill 
Avenue (PL-24001). An additional $750,000 is expected for affordable housing and homeless services 
that remains unallocated in the proposed budget. Overall, Measure K revenues for housing and 
homeless services are expected to be phased-in at $750,000 in FY 2024, $1.5M in FY 2025, and $3.0M 
ongoing. These revenues have been recognized to the extent that the Finance Committee tentatively 
recommended a qualifying expense. 



FY 2023 Projected Surplus: Excess Tax Revenues and Vacancy Savings
At the Budget Overview Study Session on May 1, the City Council requested that staff provide updated 
financial projections. Staff provided this follow-up in the staff presentation for Item #1 and the At-Places 
memo on May 5. Staff estimates that major tax receipts may exceed budget estimates up to $9.0 million 
in FY 2023. Almost 75% of the estimated surplus ($6.5 million) is already included in the FY 2024 
Proposed Balancing Strategy; this lower level of funding aligns with a moderately conservative approach 
to consider economic uncertainties that may impact tax receipts in the near-term. The difference of $2.5 
million is recommended by the Finance Committee to be recognized as additional revenue, adjusting 
revenue assumptions to recognize the full $9.0 million in potential surplus. 

As of May 2023, the vacancy rate for the General Fund is 11.6%. Vacancy savings from Public Safety 
positions are typically exhausted by uses such as backfill, hire ahead programs, and overtime. Adjusting 
for Public Safety, the General Fund has a vacancy rate of 8.3% and budgeted vacancy savings of 
approximately 3%. Consistent with recent years, staff projects $1-2 million in savings above budget 
estimates. This amount is lower than the General Fund vacancy rate of 8.3% (excluding Public Safety) as 
compared to budgetary estimates of approximately 3% due to departmental uses of vacancy savings for 
other staffing strategies, such as filling staffing gaps by contracting for professional services, hiring 
ahead for technical positions to allow overlap and smooth transitions, piloting new technologies to 
increase efficiency in the absence of staff, and supporting a summer internship program. The use of 
these potential savings may impact staffing strategies in progress or expected throughout the remainder 
of the fiscal year. Additionally, use of these funds may reduce expense savings that would otherwise be 
used in accordance with the Budget Stabilization Reserve (BSR) policy to fund Capital Improvement 
projects and the City’s long-term pension obligations. Of the $1 to 2 million in savings projected, the 
Finance Committee recommends recognizing $1.5 million. 

Historically, the use of one-time funds has been used to support capital improvement projects and 
prefund long-term pension liabilities. Recognizing these funds will preempt this policy and limit the 
contributions to these long-term investments.

- Since establishment of the Pension Trust in 2017, a total of $21.6 million ($16.4 million in the 
General Fund) has been made to using one-time funds, bringing expected contributions from 
$45.9 million to $67.5 million through FY 2024. Additional information on historical 
contributions to the Pension Trust is available in the May 9 At-places memo. 

- Over the past ten years, beginning in FY 2012, the General Fund has contributed year-end 
surplus savings above the 18.5% BSR level of $46.4 million to support the Capital Improvement 
Fund. This funding has been vital in ensuring the City is able to complete priority capital projects 
such as the 2014 Council Infrastructure Plan projects as well as addressing maintenance and 
upkeep needs to City facilities and infrastructure.

Gas Equity Transfer (FY 2025 and beyond)
In accordance with Measure L, the Equity Transfer from the Gas Utility Fund can be up to 18% of annual 
gross gas retail revenue; however, the City Council has the discretion to set the transfer at a lower 
percent of revenue. For FY 2024 a rate of 15.5% is recommended which generates a transfer of $7.7 
million from the Gas Utility Fund to the General Fund, representing an increase of $0.5 million, or 6.9%, 
over prior year levels. Beginning in FY 2025, the Finance Committee tentatively recommended 
increasing this rate to 18%, which will increase the transfer by at least $1.0 million annually. The Equity 



Transfer from the Gas Utility Fund will be reassessed as part of the development of the FY 2025 budget 
process.

FY 2023 and FY 2024 Unspent Operations Funding – Project Homekey
As part of the FY 2023 Adopted Budget, the City Council committed $1.0 million per year over seven 
years (through FY 2029) to partner with LifeMoves in developing a modular interim housing shelter to 
serve over 200 individuals annually with on-site support services. Once the shelter is complete, this 
funding is expected to offset a portion of annual operating expenses; however, since no expenses will 
occur in FY 2023 the Finance Committee recommended that staff proactively recognize the $1.0 million 
in unspent funds in FY 2023 and transfer them to the Homekey Facilities capital project (PE-24005) in FY 
2024. PE-24005 will be used to fund the City’s portion of the capital costs to build the shelter, which is 
estimated at $4.5 million. As part of the FY 2024 Capital Budget, PE-24005 only had $2.0 million. In order 
to fully fund the project at $4.5 million, $1.0 million of operations saving from FY 2023, $1.0 million of 
operating savings from FY 2024, and $0.5 million from Measure K Revenue is recommended to be 
transferred to PE-24005 to relocate the GreenWaste facility and build the interim housing shelter. To 
maintain the City’s commitment of $1.0 million for shelter operations over seven years, staff will update 
the next Long Range Financial Forecast to fund the total $7.0 million with $1.0 million annually in FY 
2025 through FY 2031. 

Tentatively Recommended Adjustments: Tier 2 Proposals
During budget deliberations, the Finance Committee tentatively recommended the addition of over 
twenty Tier 2 proposals, adding $6.7 million ($3.3 million ongoing) to advance City Council priority 
objectives. The Finance Committee recommended most objectives as originally proposed in the FY 2024 
Proposed Budget Transmittal Letter; therefore, this section only includes further discussion for modified 
proposals. A complete list is included in Attachment A, indicating the status of proposals as 'Tentatively 
Recommended' or placed in the 'Parking Lot' for further consideration.

Full Restoration of Library Hours & Services (Library Hours Only)
The Finance Committee provided direction to modify the Tier 2 proposal for “Full Restoration of Library 
Hours & Services” to tentatively recommend $145,000 to extend hours and place the remaining 
$261,000 for programming in the Parking Lot. This change will fund an additional 1.0 FTE Senior 
Librarian position to increase open hours at the Children’s Library branch by offering an additional sixth 
open day per week on Mondays. This represents an increase from five open days per week at the 
Children's, Downtown, and College Terrace Libraries, and seven open days per week at the Mitchell Park 
and Rinconada Libraries. Annual open hours are expected to increase from 12,688 to 13,104 and bring 
open hours closer to the pre-pandemic level of 13,520.

San Antonio Coordinated Area Plan (CAP)
The Finance Committee provided direction to modify the Tier 2 proposal “Construct preliminary 
schedule for starting new coordinated area plans for San Antonio Road, California Ave, Downtown, and 
El Camino Real” to begin with the San Antonio Road CAP. The committee also modified the funding 
strategy to begin in FY 2024 with $50,000 and directed staff to explore a potential collaboration 
opportunity with California Polytechnic State University students to draft a working concept of a San 
Antonio coordinated area plan. This initial funding will support related travel, research, consultant 



and/or part-time staff for these efforts. The working concept is a starting point for the larger CAP 
process, which is still estimated at $700,000 over three to four years, although the ultimate cost of each 
plan will depend on size and complexity. 

Full Electric Vehicle Fleet Replacement (50%)
The Finance Committee provided direction to modify the Tier 2 proposal for “Full Electric Vehicle 
Replacement” to tentatively recommend 50% implementation and place the remaining 50% in the 
Parking Lot for further consideration. Funding of $1.3 million ($0.4 million from the General Fund) will 
allow staff to replace nearly all the vehicles and equipment with electric vehicles in the Scheduled 
Vehicle and Equipment Replacement - FY 2024 capital project (VR-24000). Four police pursuit-rated 
vehicles will be replaced with hybrid vehicles rather than electric vehicles, and some vehicles will be 
deferred to future years to be replaced as funding for fleet electrification is phased in and electric 
vehicles become more widely available. Transfers from the General Fund and applicable Enterprise 
Funds to the Vehicle Maintenance and Replacement Fund will fund these additional costs to maintain 
fiscal health in the 5-year CIP. This will be an ongoing investment, with additional funding phased in, at 
the discretion of the City Council and availability of electric vehicles for fleet replacement needs.

Art Center Visitor or Installation Staffing
During budget deliberations, the Finance Committee considered funding one of two Tier 2 proposals for 
the Art Center: “Art Center Program Visitor Services Staffing” or “Palo Alto Art Center Exhibit Art 
Installation Crew”. At the May 9 meeting, the Finance Committee reviewed an alternative proposal from 
the Community Services Department that would partially fund both the Art Program Visitor Services 
Staffing and Art Center Program Installation Crew Tier 2 proposals, which was brought forward in an At 
Places Memo. The Committee decided to not move forward with the alternative proposal in their 
tentative recommendation but gave the department direction to select either initial proposal based on 
the greater departmental need, to Council as a part FY 2024 budget process.

In response, the Community Services Department has modified its alternative proposal for further 
consideration to add one Program Assistant I (0.75 FTE for the Art Center Visitor Staffing, a benefitted 
position) and add three staff specialists (0.27 FTE for the Art Center Installation Crew) to reduce the 
total cost and restore funding to both service areas. This modification reduces the alternative proposal 
cost to approximately $124,000 annually from $171,000. In addition, the increased hours of operation 
for the Art Center are anticipated to generate $10,000 in additional revenue annually. Although this 
partial restoration for the Art Center Installation Staffing is not expected to provide support for the 
Public Art Program, it will enhance the quality of services for the Art Programming while efficiently 
managing City resources. 

Other Tentatively Recommended Adjustments
During Budget deliberations, the Finance Committee tentatively recommended $1.1 million in FY 2024 
and ongoing for several adjustments not related to Tier 2 proposals. These adjustments are discussed 
below.



Human Services Resource Allocation Process (HSRAP) (reflects Human Relations Commission (HRC) 
maximum requested funding)
The Finance Committee tentatively recommended allocating an additional $150,000 in funding to HSRAP 
in addition to an increase of $50,000 which was already a part of the FY 2024 Proposed Budget. This will 
increase the total HSRAP allocation by $200,000 for a total of $851,035 in FY 2024 and augment HSRAP 
funding for FY 2025 by $200,000. The HRC has outlined spending plans (up to $200,000) if additional 
funds for HSRAP are appropriated during FY 2024 budget process.  The contingency plan was approved 
on April 27, 2023, by the HRC3F

4.          

Neighbors Abroad
A recommendation was made through public comment to add $20,000 in FY 2024 and ongoing as a 
reimbursable stipend for the Neighbors Abroad non-profit to support Palo Alto’s nine sister city 
relationships. The non-profit supports economic development through bringing delegates from the 
sister cities to Palo Alto, manages student exchanges, encourages diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI) 
by supporting businesses in Palo Alto aligned with sister cities, and facilitates sustainability through 
projects like carbon offset in Oaxaca and rainwater capture in Yaxe. The Finance Committee tentatively 
recommended adding $20,000 annually to reimburse the non-profit for costs to host and entertain 
visiting delegations.

Palo Alto Transportation Management Authority (PATMA) Geographic Expansion
The Finance Committee requested information regarding the ability of the PATMA to provide services 
outside the downtown area. The FY 2024 Proposed Budget funds $200,000 in the University Avenue 
Parking Fund for the PATMA to reduce the number of single occupancy commuters in the downtown 
area by providing program administration services including but not limited to outreach, transit pass 
distribution, and transit pass monitoring. The University Avenue Parking Funds are limited by policy to 
services in the downtown business district. In order to expand the PATMA services citywide in FY 2024 
and ongoing, the Finance Committee tentatively agreed with the staff recommendation to maintain the 
total amount of the contract with PATMA; however, $25,000 of the contract would be funded from the 
General Fund to cover the administrative costs for work beyond downtown.

Cubberley Facility Maintenance and Upkeep
The Finance Committee requested information about operating and maintenance costs that are funded 
in the Cubberley Property Infrastructure Fund. The FY 2024 Proposed Budget funds approximately $0.9 
million for operating and maintenance related salaries and benefits and contractual services to support 
the 35-acre site with 180,000 square feet of building space comprised of 19 wings of classroom spaces, 
two gymnasiums, a pavilion, and a theater. Pursuant to Section 8 of the 7/1/2020 Cubberley lease 
agreement, the City’s maintenance obligations for both the Palo Alto Unified School District (PAUSD) 
owned and City owned portions of Cubberley include all interior and exterior work and common areas of 
the property. The lease requires PAUSD to reimburse their pro rata share (53.12%) of these costs to the 
City. Below is an abbreviated table of FY 2024 Budget allocations related to Cubberley:

4 https://cityofpaloalto.primegov.com/Portal/viewer?id=1398&type=2

https://cityofpaloalto.primegov.com/Portal/viewer?id=1398&type=2


Table 3: Summary of FY 2024 Proposed Budget for Cubberley 

FY 2024 Proposed Budget
$ in thousands

General 
Fund

Cubberley 
Infrastructure 

Fund - Ops

Cubberley 
Infrastructure 
Fund – Capital Total

Revenue
Transfer from General Fund $1,864 $1,864
PAUSD Reimbursement $1,553 $1,553
Rental Income 
(short and long-term tenants)

$2,795 $2,795

Revenue Total $2,795 $0 $3,417 $6,212

Expense
Salaries & Benefits $980 $707 $47 $1,733
Contract Services $24 $118 $4,039 $4,181
Other Expense $38 $39 $76
Utilities (& allocated charges) $788 $788
Cubberley Lease $3,489 $3,489
Landscaping $59 $59
Transfer to Cubberley Infrastructure Fund $1,864 $1,864

Total Expense $7,182 $922 $4,086 $12,190
Expense net transfer to Cubberley Infrastructure Fund $10,326

As part of the FY 2018 Adopted Operating Budget, the City Council approved shifting 1.50 FTE Facilities 
Technician positions and associated contract and supply costs ($0.4 million) from the General Fund to 
the Cubberley Property Infrastructure Fund to consolidate facilities operations and maintenance 
activities in the Cubberley Fund. A portion of the savings from this shift ($44,000) was used to increase 
funding for HSRAP. These positions perform a wide range of facilities services tasks including 
maintenance and standard repair of plumbing, electrical, and heating and ventilation systems and 
equipment. In addition to maintaining these systems, these positions coordinate maintenance tasks 
including routine drywall installation and repair, window replacement, and painting interior and exterior 
finishes, as needed. Lastly, these positions manage contractors for various services such as fire alarm 
and sprinkler inspections, testing, and repair, elevator maintenance, parking lot sweeping, and a variety 
of on call needs for non-routine repairs.

The remainder of the operating and maintenance costs ($0.3 million) were shifted from the General 
Fund to the Cubberley Maintenance Fund in FY 2019 as part of CMR 99254F

5. This implemented direction 
from the City Council to find $4.0 million in General Fund savings to fund a $4.0 million transfer to the 
Pension 115 Trust Fund in FY 2019. These positions perform a variety of daily tasks like custodial work 
such as sweeping, vacuuming, and polishing floors, furniture, and woodwork and cleaning restrooms, 
washing windows, and replenishing supplies throughout the facility. In addition, these positions assure 
the facilities are secured daily by turning off lights and locking doors and windows, set up rooms for 

5https://www.cityofpaloalto.org/files/assets/public/agendas-minutes-reports/reports/city-manager-
reports-cmrs/year-archive/2018/9925.pdf

https://www.cityofpaloalto.org/files/assets/public/agendas-minutes-reports/reports/city-manager-reports-cmrs/year-archive/2018/9925.pdf
https://www.cityofpaloalto.org/files/assets/public/agendas-minutes-reports/reports/city-manager-reports-cmrs/year-archive/2018/9925.pdf


meetings, and maintain a log of observed facility deficiencies to prepare service call requests. This 
funding is also used to cover the costs of landscaping services at Cubberley. The landscaping contract for 
the City is managed by the Community Services Department and the costs are allocated citywide as part 
of the cost allocation plan.

Since FY 2019, the overall operating and maintenance costs at Cubberley have increased from $0.7 
million annually to $0.9 million in FY24, an average of 5% per year, mainly due to the increase of Salary 
and Benefit costs. The Finance Committee tentatively recommended shifting the $0.9 million for 
operating and maintenance related costs from the Cubberley Property Infrastructure Fund to the 
General Fund in FY 2024 and ongoing. This action is intended to preserve funding in the Cubberley 
Property Infrastructure Fund for capital related expenses at the Cubberley property.

b) Additional Staff Recommended Adjustments 
In addition to the tentative adjustments outlined by the Finance Committee, staff recommends 
adjustments for several items requiring technical corrections to align the budget with anticipated 
activity levels and changes that occurred following the release of the FY 2024 budget:

Administrative and Program Support for Finance Committee Recommended Adjustments

At the May 5 and 9 meetings, the Finance Committee tentatively approved significant additions of 
expenses and staffing. These represent new programs, complex projects, and ambitious service 
enhancements. This work will require administrative support to implement and execute. Staff 
recommends the following adjustments to assist in the administration of services to the community as 
recommended for addition by the Finance Committee. It is also likely that additional program staffing 
may be needed to support the increased number of active projects in limited areas such as planning.

Table 4: Support Staffing to Align with Tentative Recommendations

Department Position/Service Adjustment
General Fund 

Cost
Administrative 
Services

Purchasing support (1.00 FTE Contract Administrator) $200,000

City Attorney’s Office Legal support (1.25 FTE Assistant City Attorney or 
equivalent outside counsel resources)

$360,000

Human Resources Recruitment support Tier 2 & Organization Need (1.00 
Senior Human Resources Administrator and two 0.48 
FTE Management Specialists) 

$277,000

TOTAL $837,000

The above list represents a minimum of staff’s recommended restorations of administrative and internal 
support functions that includes a variety of work to ensure that operations remain in compliance with 
state and federal regulations; the City’s Charter and Municipal Code; health and safety guidelines and 
directives; and, through recruitment, that staffing levels are maintained for all of these requirements to 
be met. Administrative support is critical in ensuring the ability to deliver frontline services across the 
organization. 



- Administrative Services: The procurement team is instrumental to the beginning of most of 
these investments, supporting the public solicitation process for professional services and 
capital investment. Therefore, an additional resource of 1.00 FTE Contract Administrator will 
allow for capacity to address the Finance Committee‘s tentatively recommended actions. Staff 
already have a recruitment underway for this position classification, which would be used to fill 
this position more quickly, and aid in the ability to support the procurement needs related to 
the Tier 2 items.

- City Attorney’s Office: Depending on project timelines, the proposed Tier 2 items will require an 
additional 1.0 to 1.25 FTE attorney or the equivalent in outside counsel resources. The Zoning 
Code update and San Antonio Coordinated Area Plan/Concept Plan will require significant legal 
support. Short Term Rental Regulations and Airport Noise will also require added resources. Tier 
2 items will progress in the same timeframe as implementation of the Housing Element, which 
will require very significant legal support for the next 18-24 months. 

- Human Resources: Human Resources recommends the continuation of two 0.48 FTE 
Management Specialists, currently funded by full-time recruitment position vacancies. These 
Management Specialists will support the recruitment efforts for the Finance Committee’s 
tentatively recommended actions; however, once the full-time recruitment positions are filled, 
the Management Specialist positions will no longer be needed.  Staff also acknowledges that the 
Committee and Council have identified a desire to increase the pace at which vacancies can be 
filled and a 1.00 FTE Senior Human Resources Administrator is recommended to aid this.  Each 
recruiter can support on average 30 recruitments, and this additional staff could provide 
capacity to support more recruitments simultaneously.  

OTHER FUNDS
Various Utility Funds

Sustainability & Climate Action Plan Staffing Realignment
Staff recommends a realignment of staffing to oversee the S/CAP staffing resources to better support 
this Council priority and the upcoming three-year workplan.  Recently, the Council approved the 
addition of two staff positions, 1.0 Senior Engineer and 1.0 Principal Resource Planner in the Public 
Works and Utility Departments.  Staff recommends the elimination of these positions offset by the 
addition of 1.0 Assistant Director in the Public Works Department.  This will consolidate and unify 
resources between these departments.  There is no impact to the General Fund as this staffing is funded 
by various utility funds and is expected to result in some savings overall.  If approved, staff would adjust 
the Table or Organization authorized staffing levels to align with this action.  

Various Other Funds

Several of the tentatively recommended items in the General Fund have impacts to other funds. 
This table outlines the adjustments needed in other funds to balance the transactions across all funds 
citywide that are currently tentatively recommended by the Finance Committee.  Pending further 
adjustments, staff will make these technical adjustments to align with the direction of the Council and 
Committee as part of the documents for Budget adoption in June. Examples of these types of clean-up 
transactions will include but are not limited to:



- Transferring General Fund operating savings of $2.0 million to the Capital Improvement fund to 
reallocate for the Homekey Facilities capital project (PE-24005)

- Increasing funding in the Vehicle and Maintenance Fund to fund the additional cost of electric 
vehicle replacement ($1.3 million) and allocating $0.9 million to funds other than the General 
Fund that use the vehicles

Capital and Enterprise Funds

Reappropriations and Technical Adjustments to Capital Projects
Staff is currently working on the second round of capital reappropriations to recommend shifting 
unspent funds in capital projects from FY 2023 to FY 2024. These recommended reappropriations will be 
included as recommended adjustments to the FY 2024 Capital Budget as part of the Council Adoption 
staff report on June 19. In addition to the reappropriations, several technical adjustments may be 
needed to some capital projects based on actions that happen at the end of FY 2023. These technical 
adjustments, if any will also be included as recommended adjustments to the FY 2024 Capital Budget as 
part of the Council Adoption staff report on June 19.

Stormwater Management Oversight Committee Review of the FY 2024 Stormwater Management Fund 
Budget 
On April 6, 2023, the Stormwater Management Oversight Committee met to discuss the Fiscal Year 2024 
proposed Stormwater Management Fund budget and compared it with the provisions of the Storm 
Water Management Fee approved by Palo Alto property owners in 2017. The Committee concurred that 
funding generated by the Storm Water Management Fee will be applied solely to fund the capital 
improvement projects, green stormwater infrastructure projects, innovative stormwater projects, 
enhanced maintenance of storm drain system, and storm water quality protection programs specified 
for implementation in the ballot measure in Fiscal Year 2024. The Committee submitted a letter 
(Attachment B) for the Finance Committee and City Council’s review.

Planning and Transportation Commission Review of the New Projects in the 2024-2028 Capital 
Improvement Plan 
On May 10, 2023, the Planning and Transportation Commission (PTC) reviewed the 22 new projects in 
the 2024-2028 Capital Improvement Plan for each of the project’s compliance with the City’s 2030 
Comprehensive Plan. The Commission determined that all 22 projects are in compliance with the 
Comprehensive Plan and submitted a Letter of Conformance (Attachment C) for the Finance Committee 
and the City Council’s review.

2. FINANCE COMMITTEE “PARKING LOT” ITEMS FOR FURTHER CONSIDERATION
During budget hearings, the Finance Committee moved items to the ‘Parking Lot’ for further 
consideration. This section outlines those items and provides additional information requested by the 
Finance Committee and/or provided at staff’s behest regarding the items in the parking lot. These items 
are listed below for additional consideration by the City Council as potential adjustments to the budget. 



Table 5: Finance Committee “Parking Lot” Items

Dept GENERAL FUND: Parking Lot Items for Consideration FY 2024 
(Cost)/Savings

Ongoing
(Cost)/Saving

NON Unspent City Council Contingency 125,000 -

Subtotal Sources (Revenue) $125,000 -

CSD HSRAP (inc. from HRC max based on GF) (150,000) (150,000)

CSD T2: Volunteer Coordinator for JMZ (105,000) (110,000)

LIB T2: Library Programs (261,000) (261,000)

PWD T2: Cypress Lane Alley Improvements (400,000) (20,000)

PWD T2: Full Electric Vehicle Fleet Replacement (100%) (400,000) (400,000)

PWD T2: Community Engagement Quarterly Newsletter (100,000) (100,000)

Subtotal Sources (Expense) $(1,416,000) $(1,041,000)

Potential Funds Remaining (Deficit)/Surplus $(1,291,000) $(1,041,000)

Unspent City Council Contingency
The FY 2024 Proposed Budget includes a City Council Contingency of $125,000 for allocation at the City 
Council’s discretion. At the conclusion of budget hearings on May 5 and 9, this amount remains unspent 
and available for use. 

Full Restoration of Library Hours & Services (Library Programming Only)
The Finance Committee provided direction to modify the Tier 2 proposal for “Full Restoration of Library 
Hours & Services” to tentatively recommend $145,000 to extend hours and place the remaining 
$261,000 for programming in the Parking Lot. The allocation of $261,000 will enable the hiring of two 
additional full-time Librarian positions, significantly expanding the breadth of services tailored to 
community needs. This investment is designed to enhance collaboration with local organizations and 
stakeholders, reinforcing the library's role as a community nexus. In response to urgent mental health 
needs, the Library Department will forge partnerships with local entities to roll out wellness initiatives 
for all ages, placing particular emphasis on programs for seniors and teenagers. With Palo Alto's senior 
population on the rise, the Department is committed to enhancing its services for this group, providing 
recreational activities aligned with their interests and ensuring easy access to information about other 
relevant resources. Moreover, this funding will facilitate increased programming at the College Terrace 
and Downtown branches, transforming them into vibrant community hubs that cater to families, 
seniors, and local businesses. The number of annual programs offered will increase by approximately 
650, reaching the previous pre-pandemic level of 1,200 annual programs.

JMZ Volunteer Coordinator
This proposal will increase the current Volunteer Coordinator from a 0.48 FTE to a 1.00 FTE.  In FY 2023, 
the JMZ had 15 active volunteers who will have provided approximately 3,900 hours of community 
service in areas such as zoo operations, maintenance, admission support, and Discovery Program 



facilitation. The additional staffing allocation will facilitate a greater number of volunteers, up to 40, 
which would provide an additional 4100 hours of volunteer time.  The additional volunteers would 
enhance current service areas as well as provide the opportunity to expand current programming and 
bring back successful programs such as family and teen volunteering for greater community 
engagement.      

Full Electric Vehicle Fleet Replacement (100%)
The Finance Committee provided direction to modify the Tier 2 proposal for “Full Electric Vehicle 
Replacement” to tentatively recommend 50% implementation and place the remaining 50% in the 
Parking Lot for further consideration. Funding of $2.6 million ($0.8 million from the General Fund) will 
allow staff to replace all the vehicles and equipment with electric vehicles in the Scheduled Vehicle and 
Equipment Replacement - FY 2024 capital project (VR-24000). Transfers from the General Fund and 
applicable Enterprise Funds to the Vehicle Maintenance and Replacement Fund will fund these 
additional costs to maintain fiscal health in the 5-year CIP. This will be an ongoing investment, with 
funding increased for full electric fleet replacement, at the discretion of the City Council and availability 
of electric vehicles.

Human Services Resource Allocation Process (HSRAP) (above Human Relations Commission (HRC) 
maximum requested funding)
In addition to the Finance Committee’s tentative approval of $200,000 for additional HSRAP funding, 
they also placed in the parking lot an additional $150,000 allocation to HSRAP, effectively bringing total 
HSRAP funding to $1,051,035 for FY 2024.  Currently, the HRC has only outlined spending plans for an 
additional allocation of up to $200,000.  If the additional $150,000 is approved by Council, staff would 
need to evaluate how the additional funding would be allocated, whether it is through another RFP 
process or allocating additional funds to current grantees.       

Community Engagement Quarterly Mailed Newsletter
The Finance Committee discussed this proposal and asked staff for additional information to aid in their 
decision. The development of a mailed newsletter acknowledges that not all residents receive 
information the same way and not everyone is online. The quarterly cadence is recommended to share 
timely information about City Council priorities, City service changes and City program details. The 
mailed newsletter is a new initiative this year, seeking to further the City Council’s community 
engagement efforts, help inform the community on City Council priorities, and offers a mix of event 
details, helpful phone numbers to report issues and concerns, and connect the community together. The 
newsletter is organized by City Council priority, reinforcing these important initiatives and focus. The 
anticipated cost of each newsletter is estimated at $25,000, due to printing and mailing costs. Staff 
continues to explore ways to reduce these costs including insertion into the Enjoy catalog, and other 
cost sharing ideas. As noted at the Finance Committee meeting, including the newsletter in the utility 
bills does not reach all households, is limited in space availability and does not allow for timely updates 
due to the cadence of utility bill timing. Staff leverages the newsletter work, by also sharing an online 
version. For reference, the inaugural mailed newsletter in digital format can be accessed online at 
https://www.cityofpaloalto.org/Departments/City-Manager/Latest-News/Palo-Alto-Residential-
Newsletter-FallWinter-2022 

https://www.cityofpaloalto.org/Departments/City-Manager/Latest-News/Palo-Alto-Residential-Newsletter-FallWinter-2022
https://www.cityofpaloalto.org/Departments/City-Manager/Latest-News/Palo-Alto-Residential-Newsletter-FallWinter-2022


3.     ADDITIONAL INFORMATION AT THE REQUEST OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE 
(POTENTIAL REFERRALS) 
During budget deliberations, the Finance Committee requested a more in-depth review of summary 
information or topics not currently included in the FY 2024 Proposed Budget. This section outlines those 
items and provides additional information. 

Fire Paramedic Internship Fee Reimbursement
As part of the Municipal Fee Schedule review, the Finance Committee requested additional 
information relating to the Fire Paramedic Internship fee. The Palo Alto Fire Department provides 
internship opportunities for paramedics as they are required to complete a field internship before 
obtaining their license by the State. Fees for this internship range between $1,000 - $2,500 in the 
area. The Fire Department is able to host up to six paramedic students for their internships each 
year, but typically host less than that amount due to staffing limitations. The City’s paramedic staff 
must agree to act as the Field Preceptor evaluating student performance. If staff and resources are 
spread thin, due to vacancies or reductions in budget, the Department elects not to accept interns.
  
The Firefighter Paramedic serving as the preceptor is paid a $600 stipend, which is covered by the 
fee. Typically, fees are paid by the school and are incorporated into tuition for the student, although 
sometimes the student pays directly. As revenue is sporadic and minimal, the Department does not 
budget incoming revenue for this program. When fees are collected, they offset the unbudgeted 
expense of the stipend. The fee rate currently is low cost recovery when accounting for the staff 
time required to serve as the preceptor.

Staff has noted the items below for the Finance Committee consideration to recommend to the City 
Council as potential referrals to staff. 

Coordinated Area Plan (CAP) Process Review
On May 5, 2023, the Finance Committee referred examination of the coordinated area plan process 
to the newly established housing ad hoc committee. This direction was provided in an attempt to 
streamline the CAP process, given recent state mandates requiring significant housing creation in 
the near future. Staff will bring forward review of the CAP process for the housing ad hoc 
committee’s consideration that may ultimately improve this process. 

Fee Subsidy for S/CAP
During the Finance Committee budget hearing on May 9, the Committee referred staff to provide 
additional detail on a potential electrification subsidy to discount or waive electrification permitting 
fees through the General Fund.  As part of this discussion, the City Manager recommended that staff 
include information as part of the S/CAP update staff report which is anticipated in June 2023, so no 
additional referral to staff is needed at this time.

Establish HSRAP Allocation at 1% of the General Fund
During the Finance Committee budget hearing on May 5, the Committee requested to provide 
additional detail regarding historical funding levels for general human services (entitlements) and 
HSRAP.  The At-Places Memo on May 9, 2023, provided that information and as a reference point 



and total GF budgeted expenses in FY 2001 and FY 2023.  This information was requested as a part 
of a broader discussion regarding whether funding for Human Services and HSRAP should be pegged 
to a benchmark such as the percentage of General Fund budgeted expenditures.  The City currently 
increases funding to Human Services and HSRAP by a CPI adjustment annually; however, no formal 
policy is in place tying funding levels to a percentage of General Fund expenditures, but this topic 
has been discussed on numerous occasions.  The additional $150,000 in HSRAP funding proposed in 
the parking lot, represents an attempt to move funding levels for Human Services and HSRAP closer 
to 1% of General Fund expenditures through a graduated process over the course of several fiscal 
years.  

Staff is recommending deferring putting a formal funding policy for Human Services and HSRAP due 
to an FY 2024 budget proposal to conduct a Human Needs Assessment Study. The study will 
comprehensively examine current community needs and trends, the current scope and breadth of 
services, as well as an evaluation HSRAP process itself.  Once the study is completed, staff will be 
able to better assess community needs and the resources required to effectively address gaps in 
human services. 

 
FISCAL/RESOURCE IMPACT 
This report is a study session for the City Council to review the Finance Committee’s analysis and 
tentatively recommended changes to the FY 2024 Proposed Budget. No financial impacts will occur as a 
result of this report; however, recommendations from this study session will inform the Finance 
Committee’s final recommendations for adjustments to the FY 2024 Proposed Budget to the City Council 
for adoption on June 19, 2023.

 
STAKEHOLDER ENGAGEMENT  
On May 16, 2023, the City conducted a virtual Budget Informational Session with community members 
to share information about the FY 2024 budget process and receive input from the community for the 
City Council to consider regarding priorities and service needs. 

 
ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW  
This activity is not a project under California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) as defined in CEQA 
Guidelines, section 15378, because it has no potential for resulting in either a direct or reasonably 
foreseeable indirect physical change in the environment.

ATTACHMENTS 
Attachment A: Council 2023 Priority Outcomes, Revised for Tier 2 Proposals & Recommended 

Status
Attachment B: Stormwater Management Oversight Review of the FY 2024 Capital Budget 
Attachment C: Planning and Transportation Commission Review of the New Projects in the 2024-

2028 Capital Improvement Plan
Attachment D: Reference: Finance Committee FY 2024 Proposed Budget Review (actions & 

references)



APPROVED BY: 
Kiely Nose, Assistant City Manager

Lead Staff: 

Paul Harper, Budget Manager & Jessie Deschamps, Budget Manager


